
Wednesday 5 December 2018, Term 4 - Week 8 

CSPS CHATTERBOX 

“Think of Others” 

Dates to Remember: 

 

December 

7 Coffee & Chat 

7 Last assembly for 2018 

11 Presentation Day -         
Canterbury Hurlstone Park 
RSL—10am 

11 Year 6 formal 

12 Year 6 Graduation  

Assembly 

13 Thank you Morning Tea 

14 Talent Quest 

14 Carols night 

17 Picnic day 

19 P&C Raffle 

19 LAST DAY 2018 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

          20 High Street, Canterbury NSW 2193   Phone: 9789 5255   Fax: 9718 8006 

Email: canterburs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

                           Website: www.canterburs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Message from the Principal 
 

CAROLS NIGHT 

Just a reminder to all parents that our annual carols night will be held 
on Friday 14 December 6pm-8pm on Mana Ngurang. 

Attached is a program for your information. We look forward to seeing 
you there to help celebrate what has been a wonderful year and to sing 
our way through the carols together. Should it rain, Carols will be under 
the COLA. 

Please bring a blanket to sit on and some nibbles to get you through 
the night. A pizza van and ice cream truck will be selling food on the 
night. 

 

PRESENTATION DAY 

Presentation Day is on Tuesday 11 December. Another compulsory 
school day where all students are expected to attend in correct, full 
school uniform. 

Students will travel to and from the club by bus with their teacher. I   
understand that Year 6 families may wish to take their child home after 
the event in preparation for the Year 6 Formal the same evening, if so 
you will need to sign your child out back at school. 

Please ensure all permission notes and monies are returned to 
the office by Thursday 6 December 2018 

 

PICNIC DAY 

Monday 17 December is Picnic Day. This is a compulsory school day 
and students are expected to attend. There will be no supervision at 
school on the day so it is important that permission notes and           
payments are completed before the due date, 10 December 2018. 
Please ensure the information regarding swimming ability is returned 
so that students can be allocated the correct wrist bands. 

This is a student and staff ONLY day, parents are not invited to 

attend on this day. Our priority is the safety and supervision of your 

children. 

 

 

 



NEW BUILD Info Booths 

The last onsite info booths for 2018 will be held on 
Monday 10 December. In order to capture as many 
parents and members of our school community we 
will be running two at the school. The first session is 
in the morning from 8.30am-9.30am and another in 
the afternoon from 3.30pm to 6.30pm. It is important 
to note that these are drop in sessions, an opportunity 
to ask questions. These info booths are of particular 
importance as they will deliver significant information 
about changes to the process of the CSPS build. 

Representatives from the Department of Education, 
MACE and Communications team will all be present. 

 

CLASSES for 2019 

We are currently looking at student numbers, classes 
and staffing arrangements for 2019. Your support in 
contacting the office as soon as possible is            
appreciated especially if you know that your child will 
not be returning in 2019 or will be returning late. 

We thank you in advance for your support with this 
process. 

In the last newsletter I announced that Miss Lee will 
be leaving us and moving to Wentworthville PS in 
2019. I’d like to take this opportunity to wish Miss  
Cotter the best of luck as she takes on a class in a 
fulltime capacity at Arncliffe West Infants Public 
School. 

A huge congratulations to Mrs Micallef who will also 
be leaving us to take on the wonderful journey of 
motherhood. We look forward to seeing her back 
sometime in Term One with her bundle of joy. 

We are also saying goodbye but not farewell just yet 
to Mrs Georgeson who has decided to take extended 
leave for Term One of 2019. 

We are in the process of filling temporary positions at 
CSPS to ensure a smooth transition into 2019 for 
everyone. 

 

HOLIDAY SECURITY 

Canterbury South PS will be closed for the holiday 
period from Thursday 20 December 2018 through to 
Monday 28 January 2019. 

Year 1-6 students return WEDNESDAY 30            
JANUARY 2019 

Kindergarten students start MONDAY 4              
FEBRUARY 2019 

 

For any security issues please call School Security on 
1300 880 021 or alternatively the Police. 
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We wish you a very happy, 
relaxing holiday. 

Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year to you all. 

Rest, reenergise and enjoy 

quality time with family and 

friends. We look forward to 

seeing you all in the new 

year, ready for business as 

usual.  

Daniela Frasca  

Principal  

 

WEEK GR8 
We are in the process of celebrating week Gr8 this 
week. Student activities have included the               
Environmentors Program, a handball competition 
versing teachers, health hustles and drama          
workshops. Staff activities have included a coffee  
afternoon, cheese and crackers recess as well as a 
staff breakfast.  We hope everyone has enjoyed these 
activities and the wellbeing team has boosted your 
wellbeing! 

Why eat fruit and veg everyday? 

Fruits and vegetables are high in vitamins, minerals 
and dietary fibre, as well as being rich in antioxidants. 
Research shows that people who eat adequate 
amounts of fruits and vegetables everyday can help 
prevent: 

 coronary heart disease 

 some forms of cancer 

 overweight and obesity 

 constipation 

 high blood pressure and blood cholesterol    
levels 

 help improve control of diabetes. 

Aim to eat fruit and vegetables everyday - the greater 
the variety, the better health benefits. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=pictures+for+live+well+@+school&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mlhd.health.nsw.gov.au%2Fkeepinghealthy%2Fhealth-promotion%2Fchildren%2Flive-life-well-at-school&ei=jXV2VZzhAYOU8
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                 Canterbury South Public School 

     Parent and Citizens Association 
 

Wow! What a term and what a year…and it’s not 
over yet! 
 

PRG Info Booth…  
 

Thanks to everyone providing questions and feedback at P&C meetings or to the Project 
Management team and DoE throughout the PRG (Project Reference Group) process along 
with the continued efforts of Daniela and Naz. The next Info booth is a BIG one. 
 

 For one it’s on a different day- Monday the 10th of December 
 

 It’s running twice and for longer-  8.30-9.30 am at CSPS for those able to drop off 
during that time and come ask questions or engage in the process, and then 3.30pm-
6.30pm. 

 

 That’s right folks, even the last parents to pick up from OSCH at 6pm will still have 
time to ask questions or the PRG team on the ground. 

 

 Info Booths will now only run when there is something new to say or a milestone is 
reached.  Watch this space as always  

 

 External community and neighbours will still get a chance to ask questions at the 
Canterbury Train Station Thursday 13th December 4-6pm 
 

 For those who would like to ask a question remotely or can’t make the info booths 
the email address is schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 Alternatively get in touch with Naz at csps.pandc@gmail.com with queries regarding 
the new school as she will remain the P&C/community representative in the 
fortnightly PRG meetings throughout 2019. 
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Carols Night… 
 

 
 

Still to come is the School Carols Night (Friday 14th December)  
Over the last few years we have recognised that by this time of year parents and carers are in need of a 
night off.  So we promise, no BBQ call outs or volunteer requests until 2019. 
 
Carols this year will be catered by Massimo and his team from Pizzeria on the Road. We will have fresh 
woodfired pizzas for $10 including Margherita, Ham and Pineapple, Meat, and Vegetarian.  This year the 
team will also be selling their famous Nutella pizzas and cold drinks too!  So a one stop shop for dinner, 
dessert and a drink.  Massimo will donate a portion of his proceeds to the P&C as an added bonus. 
 
Please come along and listen to the amazing vocal talents of our CSPS students and enjoy a lovely meal. 
Supporting our fundraising goals of subsidising student programs in 2019 and major project of a new 
playground/basketball court for our new school. 
 

End of Year Raffle 
 
The End of Year Raffle is drawn on last day of school (19th December) @ 2.30 pm in the hall.  All students 
should have received their tickets by now.  If you are missing yours please see your classroom teacher first 
then the ladies in office for spares. 
 
The prizes are so fabulous that the tickets should just sell themselves!  
 
 First Prize: Dinner for 4 Adults @ Pazar Food Collective + Brewery Tour and Tasting at Young 

Henry’s for 13 adults 
 
 Second Prize: Dinner for 4 Adults @ Pazar Food Collective + Junior Membership for Cook’s River 

Titans 2019 season 
 
 Third Prize: Bennelong dinner voucher for $300 
 
But that’s not all!  There will be a total of 10 prizes including: 
 
 Western Sydney Wanderers jersey 
 Cornersmith cookbook and pickle pack 
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And Vouchers for: 
 Charity Paintball for 10,  
 Jack’s Meat 
 Captain Cook cruise 
 GC Dancers 
 Bondi Pizza 
 Mihn Vietnamese restaurant  
 Helena’s day spa  

 
Please help us sell raffle tickets! They are $2 each. 
This year let’s support those businesses that support CSPS. 
 
Jack’s Meat will be holding their annual Christmas raffle too.  Simply purchase $50 worth of meat or more 
and immediately enter the draw.  Christmas orders are being taken now to ensure no one misses out.  Pop 
in and see Stuart or Andrea to discuss your order or pick up something for dinner… 
 

 
2018 has been a massive year at Canterbury South and we thank firstly our exec, Naz Fadel, Bridget 
Antaky, Beck Campisi and Dionissia Crepas for stepping in to help guide the P&C events and fundraising 
within the current challenges. 
 
We also thank the countless helpers who turn up to Afternoon Tea Stalls, Pizza Popcorn Night, Trivia Night 
or who help with the preparation of raffle tickets and prizes.  The crafty crew who created a solely 
homemade Mother’s day stall and the tireless early morning efforts of our community who enjoyed our 
Free Father’s Day breakfast along with celebrating all our families with Wear it Purple day.  
 
We thank our banking volunteers Belinda, Maria and Kelly. 
 
We are thankful every day that our school is unique in the way we celebrate our culture, community and 
its context to guide our children’s education. 
 
The Canterbury South PS P&C always has welcomed all contributions and questions and we can’t wait to 
see what 2019 will bring… 
 
We wish you and your families all the joy that the festive season brings and the hope for some rest over 
the holidays where we can relax the routine a little and enjoy some fun! 

 

Uniform 
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Jenna AR, Serina A, Didi A-I, Benji B, Jacky C, Chloe C-J, Kelly D, Peter E,      

Madison F, Abigail H-G, Marlie H-G, Connor H, Roman K, Mohamad K, Alina K, 

Anisia K, Filip K, Jayden L, Zoe L, JordanM, Liana O, Blake R, Marco S, Thanasi 

S, Kyle T, Crystal V, Emma W, Jamal W, Gunj Z 

Kalolaine A, Meleane A, Jake AR, Alexander A-I, Asher B, Liana C, Zoe C,  Zoe 

F, Blaze G-S, Victoria M, Summer M, Parys M, Eric P, Amelia P, Madeleine R, 

Emersyn T, Isaac V, Sofia V, Mia Y 

Arvis A, Lucie C, Norah C, Elliot F, Mia G, Malakai H, Peter I, Mariam K,        

Cailin M, Antonia S, Lousha S, Maddie S, Natasha T,  

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwisgo-XpLzeAhXLfCsKHaMlBDMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fsitedesq.sportstg.com%2Findex.cfm%3Ffuseaction%3DDisplay_Article%26NewsID%3D10156%26ElementDesign%3D0%2
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